DISTRICT VII MEETING

MINUTES
May 11, 2022

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:37 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Dist. Commissioner, Sect.-Treasurer, D7PP, Referees Leagues
2,3,6,7,9,10,13,15,16,18,19,20,23

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Registrar, Rules & Revisions,
MEMBERS ABSENT: Leagues: 8,11,17,21,22,24.26

GUESTS: None

MINUTES: M/S/C TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF APRILI3, 2022
UNANIMOUS

REPORTS
REGISTRAR: No report
TREASURER: No Report
CUPS: The Cinco De Mayo tournament was a great success. Thank you to all who participated and helped.

ODP: No report

RECREATION: Karl submitted a written report. Thanks to all who submitted articles for Karl’s
Komments. He included a form to Request a Coaching Course, duties of the Coaching coordinator and
requested local soccer interest stories.

D7PP: Diego submitted a written report. He asked that we remind coaches to send in scores so they can
determine Champs. He asked that we remind the coaches that dogs are not allowed at the match sites. He
has ideas on how to change the D7 Playing Program and will hold a “Think Tank’ on his ideas,

COACHING: No report

REFEREES: The refs did fine this last weekend. He explained the rules for Youth Referee of the Year and
announced that Lemoore’s Ramirez was chosen for the male and thanked Craig from Fresno Metro for
submitting Rivera for the female ref. He and John spoke on Game Day Facilitators and announced that
Lemoore, Valley United and possibly Tulare were planning to hold the course. Robert showed the new
GDF shirts and the patches D7 is providing along with red and yellow cards and whistles.

COMMISSIONER’S REPORT: John and Pat gave a rundown of the Cinco De Mayo tournament. They
had over 90 games which Pat was able to cover. Two teams were a “no show”. John is working on next
year since we had a good show this year. John stated that the longest lines were at the restroom facilities.
He had to buy toilet paper and Anne had to do clean up. John went through some of the reports that were
included in the mail boxes.

Linda had a report that was previously submitted.

There was a Spring League financial report submitted by the office.

Another request to update the league’s Directory submitted by the office. PLEASE TAKE NOTE.




Applications to Host a Tournament

Application to host a Jamboree

2022-2023 Fall play dates.

The Bylaws document passed at the AGM by a vote of 99 to 10. Still have some clean up to do.
Thank you to those that paid their registration fees

OLD BUSINESS: Reminder again — please pay your meeting fines,

NEW BUSINESS: Volunteers from each area needed to help on the D7 PP committee. Sign up sheet is
available in the office.

John made a presentation to Pat Ferre for the USYS Volunteer of the Year Award. Pat was unable to attend
the meeting in Kansas City because of illness. Pat was presented with the plaque from USYS and the
booklets that were given out at the meeting. A round of applause to our Volunteer.

GOOD OF THE GAME:
There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 8:28 P.M.

Respecttully submitted,

Gladys Olsen, Secretary




